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You Are Cordially Invited to Morning Coffee! 

The University Women's Club Fall Membership Coffee 
Monday, September 17, 2001 

9:00 a.m. -11:00 a.m. 
University Memorial Center Glenn Miller Ballroom 

The University Women's Club will begin the season with 2001-2002 Membership dues of $25 ( checks payable to 
the Annual Fall Meeting in the Glenn Miller Ballroom the University Women's Club) must be paid by October 
of the UMC on Monday, September 17. Interest and 10 in order to have your name included in the Yearbook. 
Service Groups will have sign-up sheets and chairpersons Dues may be paid at the Membership Coffee but to avoid 
available to answer your questions. the line, you may mail your check in advance to Joan 

Come join us for coffee and . refreshments. Greet old 
friends and introduce yourself to someone new to the 
UWC. Bring a friend if you like. We have activities of 
interest for everyone. But, please, RSVP for everyone in 
your party, as it is important that we know how many 
will attend. There is no charge, but if you would like to 
make a donation, it will be greatly appreciated. 

Please call in your reservation by September 10 to Betsy 
Sharpe, 303-247-9960. If you plan to bring a guest, please 
include their name, address and phone number in the 
reservation. 

Podgorski, c/o UWC, P.O. Box 18844, Boulder, CO 
80308-1844. Please use the membership form found in 
this issue of Messages. Note: You must R.S.V.P. to 
the coffee, even if you mail your membership check 
in advance. 

After the Coffee, please join us for a brainstorming 
session regarding our social events and fundraising efforts 
for the coming year. 

Judy Reid, President-Elect 

President's Letter 

Welcome to the University Women's Club and our 83rd year of promoting friendships among members, promoting 
community service through our service projects, and promoting service to the University of Colorado at Boulder by 
annually funding scholarships for non-traditional women students. 

In this first issue of MESSAGES you will have an opportunity to RSVP to the September Membership Coffee at the 
UMC Ballroom, note the dates of our popular Lecture Luncheon Series, and most importantly - complete the 
Membership Form by not only sending in your dues, but also making an additional contribution toward our tax­
deductible Scholarship Fund. The reality is if every single member contributed at least $25 to the scholarship fund, 
we would collect $8, 700! This figure represents more money than any single fundraising event this organization has 
seen in its history and only with a lick of a stamp! Members benefit because the entire contribution is tax-deductible, 
not just $5 .00 from an event ticket price. While this represents a significant departure from our traditional fundraising 
activities, the Board encourages our membership to seriously choose this alternative. Considering our busy lives and 
limited time, this alternative method of fundraising makes good business sense. 

We look forward to a wonderful 2001"2002 year. We will be reevaluating what you as members said in the survey 
taken last year; what you expect of your organization, taking a realistic look at your willingness to contribute both 
time and resources, changing demographics of our membership and considering our busy lives. 

continued on Page 5 



Lecture Luncheons 2001-2002 

Save the following dates for lunch and the opportunity to 
hear interesting speakers. The cost of each luncheon is 
$12. Reservations must be made one week prior to each 
event. Send a check payable to the University Women's 
Club to Betsy Sharpe, 3985 Promontory Court, Boulder, 
co 80304. 

Tuesday, October 9, 11 :30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by Tuesday, October 2 
Program: Jeannie Dixon, CU Assistant Athletic 
Director, Office of Community Relations 
"Connecting Our Athletes with the World Outside; The 
CU Athletic Mentoring Program" 

Tuesday, November 13, 11:30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by Tuesday, November 6 
Program: To Be Announced 

Tuesday, February 12, 11 :30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by Tuesday, February 5 
Program: To Be Announced 

Tuesday, March 12, 11 :30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by March 5 
Program: To Be Announced 

Interest Groups 

• Art Forum: An organizational meeting is scheduled for September 20 at IO a.m. at Nurit Wolfs, 2860 16th 
Street (between Balsam and Cedar), 303-443- 7958. If you plan to attend, call Barbara Zable at 303-442-3077 
by Monday September 17th. 

• Daytime Reading Group: Our first meeting will be on September 25 at 2:00 p.m. The book is London by 
James Rutherfurd. We will be meeting at Elli Bertram's, 2765 Iliff, Boulder, phone 303-494-1078. Salwa S. 
Audeh, Co-Chair 

• Evening Book Group: The first meeting in the fall, co-chaired by Marion Selbin and Kitty Edwards, is on 
Thursday, September 13 at 7:45 p.m. We will discuss The Tale of Genji by Lady Murasaki. The meeting will 
take place at Kitty's home, 145 Green Rock Drive, Boulder, 303-447-2715. 

• French #1: Co-Chairs Donna Meckley and Carol Kent report that this group, taught by Lisa Uegno, will 
continue to meet throughout the school year, one afternoon per week, day and time to be decided. Currently, 
membership is full. 

• Garden Club: October 17, 11 :00 a.m... planting and potluck ... the perfect antidote for winter blahs; flowers! 
To create pots of bulbs for winter blooms, bring (1) wide shallow container(s), 4-6" deep, with drainage holes 
and (2) your choice of bulbs. Potting soil provided. Start chilling the bulbs now! Bring salad or dessert to 
share for potluck afterwards. Location: Marsha Coons, 4483 Pali Way, Boulder. Please RSVP: 303-530-S 110. 

• Hiking Group: This year-round group meets on Fridays at 9:00 a.m. (8:30 a.m. in summer). Most hikes are 
of moderate difficulty and end just before noon. Hiking places vary depending on the weather and the 
preferences of the members. Meeting places also vary depending on the time of year. Starting in September, 
we will be meeting in the parking lot at Scott Carpenter Park (on the west side of 30th St., south of Arapahoe 
at 9:00 a.m. If someone has not attended for two weeks or more, call Judy Reid, 303-440-6040, or Heidi 
Lynch, 303-499-5779, to see if meeting location has changed or if a longer hike, with a bag lunch, is planned. 

• Investment Club: We meet the second Wednesday of each month at members homes. Those interested in 
attending the September 12 meeting should contact Helen Schmalhorst at 303-682-2716. 

• Music Group: We will meet at the home of Marilyn Picchiottino, 3703 Telluride Circle, 303-494-7479, on 
Monday, September 10, at 7:30 p.m .. Members listen and/or perform; dessert completes the evening. 

• Tea and Travel: We will meet on September 25 at 1 :30 p.m. in the home of Roz Pfaff, 3190 Lane Court, 
Boulder, 303-499-4060. Ginny Ross will give a presentation about her Mediterranean Cruise to Barcelona, 
Turkey and Greece. 
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COLLEGE OF l\1USIC Al~"r1s1-~s SEI~IES 
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OLGAI<.ERN 

OCT013'E'R 14, 2001 

7:30 P.:M. 
M.'A.CXY ..'A.11.'DI'101U11.M 

JOIN us FOR A LrrE SUPPER PRIOI~ 'I'O 'rHE PERFOR1\1ANCE 
6:00 P.1\1. 

Olga Kern, gold medalist of the 11'" Van 
Cliburn International Piano Competition, is the 
first woman to achieve this distinction since 

_ 1969. Born into a family of n,usidan~. Ms. 
Kern began studying piano at the age of 5 in 
her native Russia and has toured throughout 
Europe, the United States, South Africa, 
Japan, and South Korea. 

ASPEN ROO1\1S, UMC 

Ms. Kern is currently a postgraduate 
student at the Moscow Tchaikovsky 
Conservatory and the Accademia Pianistica 
lncontri col Maestro in Imola, Italy, where 
she studies with Boris Petrushansky . She 
devotes her free time caring for her two­
year-old son. 

RESERVATIONS AND PAYMENT DUE SEPTEMBER 27, 2001 

PERFORMANCE and LITE SUPPER = $40 per person (Pick-up tickets at the Dinner) 
(PERFORMANCE ONLY = $28 per person. Tickets available at Macky Will-Call) 

Your enclosed check serves as your confirmed reservation. 

NAME (s): ______________________________ _ 

PHONE:-------------------------------

NUMBER OF RES ERV A TIO NS: ___ Performance & Lite Supper ___ Performance Only __ _ 

OTAL$ _______ _ 

Make checks payable to: University Women's Club 
Mail to: Nancy Brown, 555 Pearl Street, Boulder, CO 80302 (Phone: 303-546-0502) 



A Note from our Membership Chair 

You will receive the September and October issues only of the Messages until dues for the 2001-02 year are paid. Be 
sure to renew by October l Oto avoid missing any issues and to ensure your name gets into our Membership Directory, 
which will be mailed by the end of October. 

Since bulk-rate mail is not forwarded by the post office, let me know if you plan to be away for several months so 
you can continue to receive the newsletter. Contact Joan Podgorski, 303-442- 7877, or e-mail JJPOD@aol.com with 
your temporary address and the months you'd like the newsletter mailed to that address, or note it on the fonn 
below. 

Free E-MAIL Address 

All current dues-paying UWC members are eligible to receive an email address through CU. If -interested in 
subscribing, call Anne Hearn at 303-444-6442, or e-mail her at heama@stripe.colorado.edu 

UWC Membership Form 2001-2002 

Name Phone* ---------------------- -------------
Address* -----------------------------------
Email address* -----------~---------------------* If you are a returning member, please complete if different from last year. 

___ I am enclosing my dues of $25. I am a new or returning member. (Circle one) 

___ Enclosed is my tax-deductible contribution of: $20 $25 $30 $50 other __ _ 
for the scholarship fund. (Circle one) 

Make all checks payable to UWC (combine dues and donations). 

Mail to: UWC Membership, P.O. Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 

Payment deadline: October 10, 2001 

(Note: Your name will not be in our Membership Directory if dues are received later.) 

I have a friend who might like to join the UWC. Please send membership information to: 

Name -------------------------------------
Address ------------------------------------
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Save the Date ... October 14, 2001 ... for our FALL MUSIC PROGRAM 

The College of Music Artists Series, Van Cliburn Plan now to join us for a lite supper prior to the 
International Piano Competition, will present Gold performance. We will meet at 6:00 p.m. in the Aspen 
Medalist Olga Kem at 7:30 p.m. in the Macky Auditorium. Rooms at UMC. 

Thisprestigouscompetitionhappensonlyonceeveryfour Reservations and payment are due by September 27. 
years. Ms. Kern is the first woman to win this coveted 
award since 1969, having finished as a finalist four years Performance and Lite Supper at $40 per person (pick up 
ago. your tickets at dinner); Performance Only at $28 per 

Ms. Kem, born into a family of musicians, began studying 
piano at the age of 5. A native Russian, she has toured 
throughout Europe, the Unites States, South Africa, Japan 
and South Korea. 

person (pick-up your tickets at Mackey Will-Call) 

See the enclosed flyer for details and contact Nancy 
Brown, 303-546-0502, with any questions. 

Below is a list of our current Interest Groups and Service Projects. Details and contact information for 
each group will be published in upcoming newsletters and in the Membership Directory. 

Antiques 
Art Forum 
Book Discussion-Daytime 
Book Discussion-Evening 
Evening Bridge # 1 
Evening Bridge #2 
French #1 
French #2 
Garden Club 
Gourmet at Home 

Bookfinders (Norlin Library) 
Boulder County Hospice 
Boulder Museum of History 

Interest Groups 

Hiking 
International at Home Lunch # I 
International at Home Lunch #2 
International Out to Lunch 
Investments 
Movie Review 
Music 
Spanish 
Tea and Travel Tales 

Service Projects 

Meals on Wheels 

Emergency Family Assistance Association 

CU Libraries' Volunteer Program 
CU Museum, Henderson 
Volunteer Connection 

I have a suggestion for a new Interest Group or Service Project: 

___ I would be interested in organizing and/or chairing a new group. 

I would like to volunteer to co-chair the following event(s) for the 2001-02 membership year: 

_ __ Spring Event ___ Honors Reception 
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UWC Calendar 2001- 2002 
September 17 

October 9 

October 14 

November 13 

February 9 

February 12 

March 12 

April 9 

May7 

Monday 

Tuesday 

Sunday 

Tuesday 

Saturday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

President's Letter ... continued from Page 1 

Fall Membership Coffee 
UMC Glenn Miller Ballroom, 9:30 - 11 :30 a.m. 

Lecture Luncheon \ , ,. ·-~ \ · . 
Speaker: (see article , Page 2) On. ~lJTu 
UMC Aspen Rooms - 11 :30 a.m. 

Music Program (see separate article and flyer) 

Lecture Luncheon ~ ~ LI:-!-!.~ 
Speaker: To Be Announced f d 1~ ~ 
UMC Aspen Rooms - 11 :30 a.m. · b Q 

Winter Party; Boulder Country Club 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: To Be Announced 
UMC Aspen Rooms - 11 :30 a.m . 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: To Be Announced 
UMC Aspen Rooms-11:30 a.m. 

Spring Event 

Honors Tea Reception 
University Residence 

The survey results were divided into four sections/ 
committees: constitution/bylaws, scholarship, 
membership, and events/tradition. These four committees 
have met over the summer and you can look forward to 
hearing more about their findings throughout the coming 
year . 

interest groups. You are all encouraged to participate in 
both, strengthening our community involvement, meet­
ing new members, learning about everything from an­
tiques to travel , and just having fun! 

The University Women's Club has experienced a strong 
and vibrant history because of its diverse and talented 
membership dedicated to the mission of the organiza­
tion. To continue in this path, let's all get involved this 
year. The Board and I welcome you comments and sug­
gestions. See you in September! 

There are two Board positions yet unfilled and your help 
is requested. Both would do well with co-chairs, so vol­
unteer with a friend today! 

Spring Event (April 2002) 
Honors Reception (May 2002) 

Plans for the popular Winter Party are well under way so 
check the calendar for date and location; the event will 
include dinner and dancing to a live band. Look in the 
next MESSAGES for the date and location of a New 
Member Tea to take place this fall. 

We have a fantastic Board this year which includes both 
seasoned members and newcomers. When the Member­
ship Directory comes out in October, please review it 
carefully, noting the many varied service projects and 
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Anne Hager, President 
1920 Glenwood Drive, Boulder 80304 
303~444-8144; nanahager@juno.com 

Messages Deadline 

Deadline for all issues is the l 0th of each month. 
E-mail articles to anrbuckley@worldnet.att.net 

or mail to Ann Buckley, 
606 Brainard Circle, Lafayette , CO 80026. 

Any questions call 720-890-9145. 



University Women's Club of the 
University of Colorado at Boulder 
P.O. Box 18844 
Boulder, CO 80308-1844 

Return Service Requested 

Non-Profit Org 
US Postage 

PAID 
Boulder, CO 80302 

Permit No. 115 

Note the date of the Membership Coffee ... 
September 17th is the third Monday, 

not 2nd Tuesday, of September ... 
the only date the UMC Ballroom was available. 

Please bring a friend or prospective member 
to the Membership Coffee and if you do, 

be sure to RSVP for you and your guest. 

UWC e-mail list... let's keep current... 
If your address has changed or you have not previously submitted it, 

or as a UWC member, you would like free e-mail through CU, 
please contact Anne Hearn at hearna@stripe.colorado.edu 

A comprehensive UWC e-mail list is essential to timely communications! 

Boulder Public Library Foundation is sponsoring a major book sale at 
the Boulder Public Library's Canyon Gallery from September 14 -16. 

CU President Elizabeth Hoffman will speak at Boulder Public Library's 
Auditorium on Sunday afternoon, September 23rd at 4:00 p.m. 
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Presenting Jeannie Dixon 
CU Assistant Athletic Director 

Tuesday, October 9, 2001 
11:30 a.m. 

University Memorial Center 
Aspen Rooms 

Make Your Reservations by Tuesday, October 2 

"Connecting Our Athletes with the World Outside ... 
The CU Athletic Mentoring Program" 

Jeannie is the assistant athletic director for community 
relations, the first and only person in this position in 
college athletics. She has initiated several programs at 
CU, and oversees 15 different projects including Read 
with the Buffs, Kids on the Court, Read Across America, 
the Student-Athletes Speaker Bureau and UCAMP, the 
University of Colorado Athletic Mentoring Program. 

Jeannie grew up in Denver , graduated from Manual High 
School where she was a gymnast and cheerleader, and 
from Metro State where she majored in education and 
psychology. One of her children was recently on the CU 
football team . 

Jeannie will tell us what she has been doing to encourage 
connections between the student athletes and the 
community as well as supporting their academic growth. 
We may find that we would like to volunteer and get 
involved as well! Plan to join us for this dynamic speaker 
followed by a question and answer period. 

President's Letter 

A warm welcome to our new members who joined at the 
September Coffee or on their own. We look forward to 
your signing up for a number of interest groups and 
attending our Lecture Luncheons which start in October. 
UWC is a wide spectrum body of women and we know 
you will make great new friendships through participation 
in our activities. 

If you would like to add a new interest group ( dance; 
additional language, i.e. Italian, Spanish, German; interior 
design, tennis, writing), to name a few examples, contact 
Marcia Cipriani at 303-666-8850. Also consider being a 
co-chair of a group so that you could help out if the chair 
is away and perhaps be the chair next year! 

I hope you will all continue to send in your contributions 
to the scholarship fund. It is a painless way to reach our 
goal instead of a large fundraising event . Last year 
members said they would rather make a direct 
contribution than spend countless hours on a fundraiser. 
The more we give the more we can give away in 
scholarships. Last year we gave $6,000 in scholarships. 

/ \ 

As of September I 0, I still need persons to head up the 
Spring Event and the Honors Tea. They are both one­
time events and would do well with co-chairs. 

See you at the October Lecture Luncheon and the Music 
Event. 

Anne Hager, President 
1920 Glenwood Drive, Boulder 80304 
303-444-8144; nanahager@juno.com 

Music Event 2001 
A reminder to check last month' s flyer in Messages for 
information about the upcoming UWC Music Event. The 
date is Sunday, October 14, 2001 , 7:30 p.m. at Macky 
Auditorium. Prior to the performance there will be a lite 
supper served at 6:00 p.m . in the Aspen Rooms, UMC. 

The program is Olga Kem , pianist, and Gold Medalist at 
the Van Cliburn International Competition. There are 

three options for the dinner/performance : 1) lite supper 
only (for those who may have Artists Series tickets) 
$14.50; 2) performance and lite supper $40.00 ; 3) per­
formance only $28.00. 

Reservations are due September 27, 2001, with checks 
payable to Nancy Brown, 555 Pearl Street, Boulder 80302 
Call 303-546-0502 for more information. 



Lecture Luncheons 2001-2002 

Save the following dates for lunch and the opportunity to 
hear interesting speakers. The cost of each luncheon is 
$12. Reservations must be made one week prior to each 
event. 

Tuesday, October 9, 11 :30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by Tuesday, October 2 
Send a check payable to UWC to Anne Stanaway, 91 
Valley View Way, Boulder, 80304 
Program: Jeannie Dixon (see article on page 1) 

Tuesday, November 13, 1 I :30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by Tuesday, November 6 

Send a check payable to UWC to Betsy Sharp, 3985 
Promontory Court, Boulder 80304 
Program: Bob Hohlfelder, CU History Department, 
"Antiquity in the Depths: Deepwater Archeology in 
the Mediterrean" 

Tuesday, February 12, 11 :30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by Tuesday, February 5 
Program: To Be Announced 

Tuesday, March 12, 11 :30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by March 5 
Program: To Be Announced 

Interest Groups 

• Art Forum: Our first program will be on October 11. We will be going to the Rocky Mountain National 
Watercolor Exhibit at the Foothills Art Center in Golden. We will meet at the Table Mesa parking lot (upper 
level near North Face) at 10:00 AM. (Please note that this is a different time and date than usual). Please 
RSVP to Jeanne Nauenberg 303-499-2073 or email Barbara Zable at zablebj@4dv.net 

• Daytime Reading Group: The September 25th meeting will be at 2:00 p.m, at the home of Judy Kaffka, 
8344 Stoneridge Terrace, Boulder, 303-442-2422. (Please note the change from the last news letter.) The 
book is London by James Rutherford. 

• Evening Book Group: The UWC Evening Book Group will discuss Fencing the Sky by James Galvin at 
7 :45 p.m. Thursday, October 11. We will meet at the home of Heidi Lynch at 7310 Panorama Drive. 

• French #1: Co-Chairs Donna Meckley and Carol Kent report that this group, taught by Lisa Uegno, will 
continue to meet throughout the school year, one afternoon per week, day and time to be decided. Currently, 
membership is full. 

• Garden Club: October 17, 11 :00 a.m ... Come and plant flowers for winter! We'll be creating pots of bulbs 
for winter blooms, sharing ideas for combining flower varieties and colors. Bring wide shallow container(s), 
4-6 11 deep, with drainage holes and a variety of chilled bulbs. Potting soil provided. Potluck following our 
planting so bring a salad or dessert to share. Location: Marsha Coons, 4483 Pali Way, Boulder. Please RSVP: 
303-530-5110. 

• Hiking Group: This year-round group meets on Fridays at 9:00 a.m. (8:30 a.m. in summer). Most hikes are 
of moderate difficulty and end just before noon. Hiking places vary depending on the weather and the prefer­
ences of the members. Meeting places also vary depending on the time of year. Starting in September, we 
will be meeting in the parking lot at Scott Carpenter Park (on the west side of 30th St., south of Arapahoe at 
9:00 a.m. If someone has not attended for two weeks or more, call Judy Reid, 303-440-6040, or Heidi Lynch, 
303-499-5779, to see if meeting location has changed or if a longer hike, with a bag lunch, is planned. 

• Investment Club: We meet the second Wednesday of each month at members homes. Those interested in 
attending the September 12 meeting should contact Helen Schmalhorst at 303-682-2716. 

• Music Group: We will meet on October 15th ( 3rd Monday), 7:30 p.m., at the home of Muriel Briggs, 1440 
Sierra Drive, Boulder, 303-443-9375. Members include both musicians and listeners; the music is classical as 
well as lighter fare, and is performed on both instruments and/or voice. Please RSVP to the hostess before 
the Monday concert. For additional information on this special event, call Madeline Musetti, 303-666-4451 
or Akemi Baennan, 303-554-9892. 

• Tea and Travel: We will meet on September 25 at 1 :30 p.m. in the home of Roz Pfaff, 3190 Lane Court, 
Boulder, 303-499-4060. Ginny Ross will give a presentation about her Mediterranean Cruise to Barcelona, 
Turkey and Greece. 
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A Note from our Membership Chair 

If you have not yet renewed, this will be your last issue of the Messages until dues for the 2001-02 year are paid. Be 
sure to renew by October 10 to avoid missing any issues and to ensure your name gets into our Membership Directory, 
which will be mailed by the end of October. 

Since bulk-rate mail is not forwarded by the post office, let me know if you plan to be away for several months so 
you can continue to receive the newsletter. Contact Joan Podgorski, 303-442-7877, or e-mail JJPOD@aol.com with 
your temporary address and the months you'd like the newsletter mailed to that address, or note it on the form 
below. 

Free E-MAIL Address 

All current dues-paying UWC members are eligible to receive an email address through CU. If interested in 
subscribing, call Anne Hearn at 303-444-6442, or e-mail her at hearna@stripe.colorado.edu 

UWC Membership Form 2001-2002 

Name Phone* ---------------------- ------------
Address* ------------------------------------
Email address* ---------------------------------* If you are a returning member, please complete if different from last year. 

___ I am enclosing my dues of $25. I am a new or returning member. (Circle one) 

___ Enclosed is my tax-deductible contribution of: $20 $25 $30 $50 other __ _ 
for the scholarship fund. (Circle one) 

Make all checks payable to UWC (combine dues and donations). 

Mail to: UWC Membership, P.O. Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 

Payment deadline: October 10, 2001 

(Note: Your name will not be in our Membership Directory if dues are received later.) 

I would like to volunteer to co-chair the following event(s) for the 2001-02 membership year: 

___ Spring Event ___ Honors Reception 

I have a friend who might like to join the UWC. Please send membership information to: 

Name -------------------------------------
Address ____________________________________ _ 
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P.O. Box 18844 
Boulder, CO 80308-1844 
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UWC Calendar 2001- 2002 
October 9 Tuesday 

October 17 Wednesday 

October 14 Sunday 

November 13 Tuesday 

February2 Saturday 

February 12 Tuesday 

March 12 Tuesday 

April 9 Tuesday 

May7 Tuesday 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: (see article, Page 1), UMC Aspen Rooms- 11 :30 a.m. 

New Member Tea 10:00 a.m. at Sherry Bruffs 
1245 Old Tale Road, Boulder, 303-415-9970 

Music Program (see separate article and flyer) 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: To Be Announced, UMC Aspen Rooms - 11 :30 a.m. 

Winter Party; Boulder Country Club 
Note: Change of Date 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: To Be Announced, UMC Aspen Rooms - 11 :30 a.m. 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: To Be Announced, UMC Aspen Rooms-11:30 a.m. 

Spring Event 

Honors Tea Reception, University Residence 
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Presenting Bob Hohlfelder 
CU History Department 

Tuesday, November 13, 2001, 11:30 a.m. 
University Memorial Center Aspen Rooms 

Make Your Reservations by Tuesday, November 6 

"Antiquity in the Depths: 
Deepwater Archeology in the Mediterranean" 

During the 20th century, marine archaeology evolved 
from salvage to science. Sponge divers recovering am­
pboras and statues from the sea were replaced by diving 
archaeologists trained in the use of SCUBA. With this 
equipment, scholars were able to explore the shallow 
coastal floor of the Mediterranean, confinning its rich­
ness in materials. Now more sophisticated technology 
has been developed for investigations in the deepest wa­
ters of the Mediterranean, a region one might call a the 
final frontier of explorations on earth. 

Bob is a Professor of History at the University whose 
specialty is marine archeology in the Mediterranean, 
where he has done extensive research. He wiU give a slide 
lecture tracing the development of marine archaeology 
from its beginnings to the present, with a look ahead to 
tomorrow's discoveries. 

Luncheon Scholarships Available 
There are luncheon scholarships available for any mem­
ber who is not able to pay the cost. We are trying to keep 
the luncheons at $12 but recognize there is sometimes a 
need for help. Please contact Judy Reid 303-440-6040 
for more information. 

Music Program Cancelled 
Due to not enough reservations, the Music Program had 
to be cancelled. Perhaps it was a combination of events 
resulting from the September 11 tragedy. If you had some 
other reason for not making a reservation, please let the 
Board know so we can correct the problem in the future. 

President's Letter 

Thanks to many of you, we are off to a great beginning 
again this year. We have 24 new members as of the 
Membership Tea in September, and have received over 
$3,200 in Scholarship Fund donations. Your support 
for the Scholarship Fund continues to be overwhelming 
and is proving to be so much easier than putting 
together a large fundraising event. 

You will see in this issue of MESSAGES, a "contribu­
tion fonn"' which will give you the opportunity to 
make your tax-deductible donation prior to the end of 
the year, if you have not already done so. You are 
welcome to make an additional donation some time 
during the 2001-2002 UWC year or pass along the 
opportunity for non-members (friends, family, associ­
ates, etc.) to support non-traditional women's scholar­
ships through T_TWC. 

The Membership Directory will be mailed out the end 
of October. If you missed the chance to sign up for 
Interest Groups or Service Projects, you will see a list 
in the directory with names and phone numbers to 
contact. It is never too late to join in. 

Have a safe and fun Halloween and we'U see you at the 
Lecture Luncheons. 

Anne Hager, President 
1920 Glenwood Drive, Boulder 80304 
303-444-8144; nanahager@juno.com 

Membership Coffee Update 
• Members signed up to volunteer at the Radio Reading 
Service of the Rockies, CU Museum, CU Libraries, CU 
Bookfinders, Volunteer Connection and Hospice. 

• $83 was collected and taken to the Red Cross for their 
Disaster Relief Fund. 

• A jacket was found following the Coffee ... if it was 
yours, please call Anne Hager, 303-444-8144 



Lecture Luncheons 2001-2002 

Save the following dates for lunch and the opportunity to 
hear interesting speakers. The cost of each luncheon is 
$12. Reservations must be made one week prior to each 
event. 

Tuesday, November 13, 11 :30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by Tuesday, November 6 
Send a check payable to UWC. to Betsy Sharp, 3985 
Promontory Court, Boulder 80304 
Program: Bob Hohlfelder, CU History Department, 
"Antiquity in the Depths: Deepwater Archaeology in 
the Mediterranean" 

Tuesday, February 12, 11:30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by Tuesday, February 5 
Program: To Be Announced 

Tuesday, March 12, 11:30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by March 5 
Program: To Be Announced 

Interest Groups 
• Antiques: Thursday, November 15, 10:30 a.m. "How to Trace the Antiques in Your Family" , a talk by 

genealogist, Ray Hedberg at the home of JoAnn Crandall, 2620 Briarwood Drive. Pot luck lunch following 
talk. RSVP to JoAnn (303-924-8041) by November 13. 

• Art Forum: Our November 8 program will be at the Denver Art Museum to see the exhibit The Cos Cob Art 
Colony: Impressionists On The Connecticut Shore and at the Center For the Visual Arts to see The Figure In 
American Art: 1950-1995. We will meet at the Denver Art Museum at 10 a.m. at the main entrance. Please 
make your own car pool arrangements. If you plan to attend RSVP to Jeanne Nauenberg 303-499-2073 ore­
mail Barbara Zable at zablebj@4dv.net. 

• Daytime Reading Group: Tuesday, October 23 at 2:00 p.m. at the home of Eva Gerstle, 3650 4th Street 
303-443-3192. The book is A Girl With a Pearl Earring by Tracey Chevalier. The book for November is 1933 
Was a Bad Year by Fante and the hostess will be Libby Kohnen. 

• Evening Book Group: The next meeting is November 8 at 7:45 p.m. We will meet at Ellen Gille's home 
which is located at 1730 Ithaca Drive, 303-499-3134. 

• French #1: Co-Chairs Donna Meckley and Carol Kent report that this group, taught by Lisa Uegno, will 
continue to meet throughout the school year, one afternoon per week, day and time to be decided. Currently, 
membership is limited to those fluent in French. 

• Garden Club: Our Holiday Affair! November 21, 11 a.m. We'll be making a huge batch of Beautiful 
Balsam Potpourri for all to take home for the Holidays. Bring dried roses and rose petals, lavender, golden 
marigold petals for accent, balsam needles, and other colorful dried garden flowers if you have them. The 
other ingredients will be provided. Please come even if you don't have dried flowers. There will be enough 
for all. Also bring salad or dessert with a holiday theme for lunch. Location: Patti McFerran's, 4450 Hogan 
Court in Lake Valley. RSVP: 303-443-3545 

• Hiking Group: This year-round group meets on Fridays at 9:00 a.m. (8:30 a.m. in summer). Most hikes are 
of moderate difficulty and end just before noon. Hiking places vary depending on the weather and the 
preferences of the members. Meeting places also vary depending on the time of year. Starting in September, 
we will be meeting in the parking lot at Scott Carpenter Park ( on the west side of 30th St., south of Arapahoe 
at 9:00 a.m. If someone has not attended for two weeks or more, call Judy Reid, 303-440-6040, or Heidi 
Lynch, 303-499-5779, to see if meeting location has changed or if a longer hike, with a bag lunch, is planned. 

• Investment Club: We meet the second Wednesday of each month at members homes. Those interested in 
attending should contact Helen Schmalhorst at 303-682-2716. 

• Music Group: Members include both musicians and listeners; the music is classical as well as lighter fare, 
and is performed on both instruments and/or voice. For additional information, call Akemi Baerman, 303-
554-9892. 

• Tea and Travel: Tea & Travel will meet on November 27 in the home of Alice Doyle, 777 Gapter Road, 
Boulder, 303-499-9792. Alice will give a presentation about her trip to Ireland. 
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Swingin1 2002 Dinner . Dance 
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University Women's Club 
February 2, 2002- ·-==--·-· ---

Boulder Country Club 

The Big Band Era comes alive with the 
"CRYSTAL SWING BAND" 

Dance to music from the 30's and 40's 
as well as more contemporary tunes 

Social Time 6:30 
Dinner 7:15 PM 

Dance band 8:30 - 11 :00 PM 

Complete reservation form and return with payment to Treisha Morreale, 
2555 -Ginny Way, Lafayette, CO 80026 

NAME'-------------~Pho~---------
Confirmations Will be made by phone 

· Names of others at your table (tables seat eight to ten) __________ _ 

Ticket price Includes dinner, dessert b,ar, danci,g. $4000 X. ___ = $. ____ Check Enclosd 
No. of tickets (Payable to UWC) 

Entree(s)# ____ Prime Rib # ____ .Halibut· # ____ Vegetarian 

Reservations are due by Jan~ary 16, 2002. For more info call Treisha 303-666-5008 

• 

• 

• 



University Women's Club 
Proposed Budget for Year 2001-2002 

As Revised and Accepted August 28, 2001 

Actual Proposed 
Income 200()..2001 2001-2002 

Bank Interest $ 484.17 $ 450.00 
Donations 6107.00 6000.00 
Dues and Fees (336 members) 8540.00 8000.00 
Lecture Luncheon Series 2028.50 3000.00 
Music Program 2599.00 3000.00 
September Event 0 0 
Spring Event 4934.75 5000.00 
Winter Party 0 6500.00 
Miscellaneous 62.50 0 

Total Income $24,755.92 $31,950.00 

Expenses 
Honor's Reception $ 861.88 $ 900.00 
Lecture Luncheon Series 1992.57 3000.00 
Miscellaneous 533.33 700.00 
Music Program 2575.62 2900.00 
Printing and Mailing Costs 1836.81 2500.00 
Scholarships 

Music 750.00 750.00 
General 6000.00 6000.00 

September Event 532.50 700.00 
Spring Event 3256.55 4000.00 
Winter Party 0 6500.00 
Endowment Contribution 4000.00 4000.00 

Total Expenses $22,339.26 $31,950.00 

Messages Deadline 
Deadline for all issues is the 10th of each month. 

E-mail articles to anrbuckley@worldnet.att.net or mail to 
Ann Buckley, 1600 Wapiti Circle #51, Estes Park, CO 80517 Any questions call: 970-577-1767 

---------------------------------------
UWC Scholarship Fund 2001-2002 

Name_. _________________________________ _ 

Telephone*------------- - -----------------­
Address * ---------------------------------
E-mail* ----------------------------------* please complete if new 

Enclosed is my tax-deductible contribution of: $20 $25 $30 $50 $100 other 
(Please circle your gift amount) 

Please make check payable to UWC and mail to UWC, P.O. Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 
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November 13 

February2 

February 12 

March 12 

April 9 

May7 

Tuesday 

Saturday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: Bob Hohlfelder , CU History Department 
UMC Aspen Rooms-11:30 a.m. 

Winter Party: Boulder Country Club 
Note: Change of Date 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: To Be Announced, UMC Aspen Rooms-11 :30 a.m. 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: To Be Announced, UMC Aspen Rooms-11:30 a.m. 

Spring Event 

Honors Tea Reception, University Residence 

Save this Date - January 16, 2002 
The Garden Group is bringing Rob Proctor, Director of 
Denver Botanical Gardens, to town! Details to follow. 



MESSAGES 
Issue 4 A Publication Promoting Programs of the University Women's Club December O 1 - January 02 

Presenting Susan Solomon 
Senior Scientist, National Oceanic and 

Atmospheric Administration 

Tuesday, February 12, 2002, 11 :30 a.m. 
University Memorial Center Aspen Rooms 

Make Your Reservations by Tuesday, February 5 

"The Coldest March: 
New Insights Into Scott's Fatal Antarctic Expedition" 

Capt. Robert Falcon Scott's tragic _1911-12 S~uth Pole 
expedition has long been an Antarctic legend, v1e~ed by 
some as a saga of heroism and by others as a caut10nary 
tale of human folly. Susan Solomon, an authority on 
Antarctic science, presents extraordinary evi_dence that 
unusually cold weather-not failures ofleadersh1p-doomed 
Scott and his men. 

Drawing on her recently published book, The Coldest 
March Solomon will debunk other myths about the ex­
peditidn, and offers n~w insight~ into the lives and deaths 
of Scott and his hermc companions. The Coldest March 
was published by Yale University Press in 200 I. Signed 
copies will be available for sale after the lecture. 

Susan Solomon is widely recognized as a leader in the 
field of atmospheric science. Since r~ceiving ~er P~.D. 
degree in chemistry from the University ofCahfomia at 
Berkeley in 1981, she has been employed by NOAA as a 
research scientist. Her scientific papers have played a ma­
jor role in explaining the reasons ~or ozon~, depl~tion, 
particularly the spectacular Antarctic ozone hole. 

In 1986 and 1987 as Head Project Scientist of the Na­
tional Ozone Expedition at McMurdo Station, Antarc­
tica she made some of the first measurements that 
poi~ted towards chlorofluoro~arbons as the ~ause of the 
ozone hole. An Antarctic glacier was named m her honor 
in recognition of that work. 

She is a member of the U.S. National Academy of Sci­
ences and a foreign associate of both the French and Eu­
ropean Academies of Sciences. _In March 20_00, she re: 
ceived the National Medal of Science, the Umted States 
highest scientific honor, for "key insights in explaining 
the cause of the Antarctic ozone hole." 

President's Letter 

I don't know about you but I feel the tug of the holidays 
on my sleeve! After Halloween it is all down hill. B~t 
how I love this time of year and regardless of how hectic 
it gets, we must all stop and think of the true meaning of 
the holidays. And this year particularly we must g~ther 
our families and give thanks for all our blessrngs. 

Our membership is just short of300 as oflast month and 
members have donated a total of $3,810 dollars for the 
scholarship fund. Congratulations one and all! If you 
have not yet made your donation, it is not too late. Simply 
put your contribution in the mail to our 
treasurer Kathleen Brewer . The amount of scholarship 
money we give will be determi1:ed in the Spring a!'t~r all 
the donations come in and we see how many rec1p1ents 
we have. 

You will see in an upcoming newsletter proposed bylaw 
changes. Please read them carefully and contact me or 
one of the Board members if you have any questions. 
The changes will be voted on at the March Lecture 
Luncheon after notification to all members through the 
newsletter. 

We are exploring a Web site with CU and like everything 
else in this world, there is an initial cost and occasional 
update cost. Is there anyone out there who has Web site 
preparation experience who could help 
us? The cost could be equaled out by using it for our 
newsletters instead of mailing them, and would increase 
our visibility in the community and on campus. Please 
contact me or Joan Podgorski if you can help. 

Plans for the Winter Party are well under way and I hope 
you will all put February 2, 2002 on your calendar. See 
the November MESSAGES flyer for further info. New 
member Ann McCarroll has agreed to chair the Spring 
Event. Bravo to Ann - that's what I call jumping in and 
getting involved! She will need your help so please say 
"yes" if you are called. 

Have a safe and joyful holidays! See you in 2002. 

Anne Hager, President 
1920 Glenwood Drive, Boulder 80304 
303~444-8144; nanahager@iuno.com 



Interest Groups 

• Antiques: Thursday, November 15, 10:30 a.m. "How to Trace the Antiques in Your Family", a talk by genealogist, 
Ray Hedberg at the home of JoAnn Crandall, 2620 Briarwood Drive. Pot luck lunch following talk. RSVP to 
JoAnn (303-924-8041) by November 13. Thursday, January 24, at 10 a.m. at the Niwot Antique Shop, 136 
Second Avenue in Niwot. Diane Atwood is developing a special program for us. Lunch will follow at Daniel's 
Table, 7960 Niwot Road. Please RSVP by January 17 to: Nancy Mcllvain at 303-652-3618 or e-mail to: 
Nancy Mcilvain@yahoo.com 

• Art Forum: Thursday, December 13, 10:00 a.m at the Leanin' Tree Museum. We will take a tour of their 
western art collection and see how they make their greeting cards. Meet at the Leanin' Tree Musem, 6055 
Longbow Dr. Boulder. Hwy 119 to 63rd St. South to Longbow. RSVP to Jeanne Nauenberg 303-499-2073 ore­
mail Barbara Zable at zablebj@4dv.net. January IO we will be going to the Museo De Las Americas to see an 
exhibit of Gaucho Silver from Argentina and also Spanish Colonial Art. Let's meet at 9 a.m. at the Table Mesa 
parking lot (upper level) to arrange car pools. RSVP to Barbara Zable 303-442-3077. 

• Daytime Reading Group: Tuesday November 27 at 2:00 p.m . at the home of Libby Kohnen, 751 10th St. 303 
449 5029. The book is 1933 Was a Bad Year by John Fante. The book for January is Ahab's Wife by Sena Jeter 
Naslund and the hostess will be Ruth Shanberge. 

• Evening Book Group: On Thursday, December 13 we will discuss A Journey to the End of the Millenium by 
A.B. Yehoshua. We will meet at Marion Selbin's house, 3345 16th Street, at 7:45 p.m. For more information 
call Marion at 303-444-7341. On Thursday, January 10 we will discuss Waiting by Ha Jin. We will meet at Jean 
Hauser's home, 5465 Centennial Trail, at 7:45 p.m. For information call Jean at 303-546-9664. On Thursday, 
February 14 we will discuss Fences by August Wilson. We will meet at Anita Mandelbaum's home, 5376 
Desert Mountain Court, at 7:45 p.m. For information call Anita at 303-530- 3303. 

• French #1: Co-Chairs Donna Meckley and Carol Kent report that this group, taught by Lisa Uegno, will continue 
to meet throughout the school year, one afternoon per week, day and time to be decided. Currently, membership 
is limited to those fluent in French. 

• Garden Club: The garden group is far from dormant this winter. Our upcoming meetings are: 
Holiday potpourri making with Patti McFerran. The date has been changed to November 28 at 11 :00 am. Bring 
dried garden flowers and balsam needles if you have them and also a holiday theme salad or dessert for a lunch 
potluck. Location: Patti McFerran's, 4450 Hogan Court in Lake Valley. RSVP: 303-442-3545. On December 
12 at 2:30 p.m., Connie Fambach will host a Holiday English Tea. Please bring a tea time treat to share. We'll 
also share holiday garden decorating ideas. Location: Connie Farnbach's, 4022 Old Westbury Court, Four Mile 
Creek. RSVP: 303-415-1307. At our January 16 meeting we are honored to have Rob Proctor speak. He is an 
author and Director of Horticulture at Denver Botanic Garden. Location: Louisville Public Library at 11 :00 am 
with a catered bag lunch to follow the talk. RSVP and order the catered bag lunch by calling Connie Farnbach, 
303-415-1307 or Marcia Coons, 303-530-5110 by January 7. Seating is limited to 50 garden club members and 
guests. Looking ahead to February 20, Patti Mcferran will be presenting a slide show of her Cornwall and 
Somersett tour. Save the date. 

• Hiking Group: This year-round group meets on Fridays at 9:00 a.m. (8:30 a.m. in summer). Most hikes are of 
moderate difficulty and end just before noon. Hiking places vary depending on the weather and the preferences 
of the members. Meeting places also vary depending on the time of year. Starting in September, we will be 
meeting in the parking lot at Scott Carpenter Park (on the west side of 30th St., south of Arapahoe at 9:00 a.m. 
If someone has not attended for two weeks or more, call Judy Reid, 303-440-6040, or Heidi Lynch, 303-499-
5779, to see if meeting location has changed or if a longer hike, with a bag lunch, is planned. 

• Investment Club: We meet the second Wednesday of each month at members homes. Those interested in 
attending should contact Helen Schmalhorst at 303-682-2716. 

• Music Group: Monday, December 10, at Jane Byers' house, 201 Fox Drive, Boulder, 303-494-1333. This 
group meets on the second Monday of each month at 7:30 p.m. Members include both musicians and listeners; 
the music is classical as well as lighter fare, and is performed on both instruments and/or voice. Please RSVP to 
the hostess before the Monday concert. For additional information on this special event, call Madeline Musetti, 
303-666-4451 or Akemi Baerman, 303-554-9892. January 14, at Nurit Wolf' house, 2860 16th Street Boulder, 
303-443- 7958. 

• Tea and Travel: Tea & Travel will meet on November 27 in the home of Alice Doyle, 777 Gapter Road, 
Boulder, 303-499-9792. Alice will give a presentation about her trip to Ireland. 
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Lecture Luncheons 2001-2002 

Save the following dates for lunch and the opportunity to 
hear interesting speakers. The cost of each luncheon is 
$12. Reservations must be made one week prior to each 
event. 

Tuesday, February 12, 11 :30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by Tuesday, February 5 
Program: Susan Solomon, Senior Scientist, National 
Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, "The 
Coldest March: New Insights Into Scott's Fatal Antarc­
tic Expedition" 

Tuesday, March 12, 11 :30 a.m., UMC Aspen Rooms 
Reservations by March 5 
Program: Dick Devin, Producing Artistic Director, 
Colorado Shakespeare Festival, "The CSF Then and 
Now" 

Directory Update 
Email address: 
• Ann McCarroll, bobdino@aol.com 

Change of address: 
• Ann Buckley, 1600 Wapiti Circle #51, Estes Park, 
co 80517, 970-577-1767 
• Aggie Madden, 225 S. 38th Street, Boulder 80305-
5403 

Renewal: 
• Sara Caile, 6 Benchmark Drive, Boulder 80303, 
303-494-8570 
• Sharon Riegel, 8403 Firethorn Court, Niwot 80503, 
303-652-2158 

New Members: 
• Judith Auer, 6178 Old Brompton Road, Boulder 
80301, 303-516-0871, jauer@qwest.net 
• Catherine Hewins, 3911 Paseo de! Prado, Boulder 
8030 I, 303-544-0653, catherinepmcd@aol.com 

Travel Tips 

l have started compiling a list of hotels and restaurants 
that UWC members have recommended. We are such a 
well-traveled bunch, and are already sharing such 
information. Perhaps we can gather enough to put into a 
booklet to sell among ourselves as a small fundraiser for 
our scholarships. 

If you have any tips you would be willing to share, please 
email them to me at reidjudy@hotmail.com, or mail to 
604 Mapleton Avenue, Boulder, Colorado 80304 

Please give your name, the approximate date you stayed 
at the hotel or ate at the restaurant (year is enough), the 
name, address, phone, fax, and email address (as much 
as you have-the name is the only essential!), plus any 
short remarks as to why you liked it. I'm organizing 
them by country, but would like US referrals also (such 
as the Hearthstone Inn in Colorado Springs). 

Do send along any bits and pieces you have; we can edit 
and enlarge on them later. Judy Reid 

In Memorium 

Yolanda Codding 

Messages Deadline 
Deadline for all issues is the 10th of each month. 

E-mail articles to anrbuckley@worldnet.att.net or mail 
to Ann Buckley, 1600 Wapiti Circle #51, Estes Park, 

CO 80517 Any questions call: 970-577-1767 

UWC Scholarship Fund 2001-2002 

Name ____________________________________ _ 

Telephone*-----------------------------------
Address *------------------------------------
E-mail* ------------------------------------

* please complete if new 

Enclosed is my tax-deductible contribution of: $20 $25 $30 $50 $100 other 
(Please circle your gift amount) 

Please make check payable to UWC and mail to UWC, P.O. Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 
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UWC Calendar 2001 - 2002 

February2 

February 12 

March 12 

April 9 

May7 

Saturday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Winter Party: Boulder Country Club 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: Susan Solomon, National Oceanic and Atmospheric 
Administration, "The Coldest March: New Insights Into Scott's 
Fatal Antarctic Expedition" UMC Aspen Rooms- 11:30 a.m. 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: Dick Devin , Colorado Shakespeare Festival 
"The CSF Then and Now"; UMC Aspen Rooms - 11 :30 a.m. 

Spring Event 

Honors Tea Reception, University Residence 

Luncheon Scholarships Available 
Luncheon scholarships are available for any member who is not able to pay. We try to keep the luncheons at $12 but 
recognize there is sometimes a need for help . Please contact Judy Reid 303-440-6040 for more information. 



MESSAGES 
Issue 6 A Publication Promoting Prograri1s of the University Women's Club March 2002 

Lecture Luncheon Reminders 

Tuesday, March 12, 11 :30 a.m., 
UMC Aspen Rooms 

Make Your Reservations by March 5 to UWC to 
Sylvia Campbell , 261 lA West 106 Loop, 

Westminster , CO 80234 

Program: Dick Devin, 
Producing Artistic Director, 

Colorado Shakespeare Festival 
"The CSF Then and Now" 

Dick will present an illustrated history of the Colorado 
Shakespeare Festival. He wil1 also introduce next 
summer's productions and show us what improvements 
are planned for the Mary Rippon Theater. Perhaps he 
will also tell us which actors will become famous (such 
as Val Kilmer), so that we can say that we saw them first 
at the CSF! 

The cost of the luncheon is $12. Reservations must be 
made one week prior to each event. People with dietary 
restrictions, please call Judy Reid at 303-440-6040 or 
make a note on your check . 

Luncheon Scholarships are available for any member 
who is not able to pay . We recognize there is sometimes 
a need for help. Please contact Judy Reid 303-440-6040 
for more information . 

McKenna Building Restoration 

Plans are underway to restore the McKenna Building , 
formerly the old Women's Club Building. The building , 
located next to Macky Auditorium overlooking Varsity 
Pond, was built in 1937 with an initial gift of $26,000 
and $31,000 from the WP A. 

It was used specifically by the University Women's Club 
for social activities and living quarters for 16 women 
students. In 194 7 a wing was added on to provide larger 
living/boarding space with 40 plus rooms for students. 
In 1961 the building became the Academic Language 
Building, home of Spanish , Portuguese, German and 

- Slavic languages. 

President's Letter 

As the winds blow about me while I am writing this 
message, I am reminded how quickly the seasons come 
and go these days. Of course it does not necessarily mean 
the end of winter here just because March and April are 
coming! I have to remind myself that I am not back in 
Georgia where the flowers bloom those months! 

In addition to one more lecture luncheon, we have our 
big Spring event in April. It is a luncheon and the theme 
is "Music Makes the World Go Round". We have a great 
committee planning all sorts of surprises for us and you 
all must put April 23rd on your calendar. This a fundraiser 
for the UWC and the money goes towards our 
scholarships. 

We have two important votes that will be made at the 
March luncheon . One is the Constitution and By-Law 
changes, and the other is the Slate of Officers. Both are 
listed in this newsletter so be sure to review them and 
come and vote. 

Two of our scholarship winners from last year will be 
featured at the next two luncheons (February and March) . 
They are so appreciative of our scholarship money and it 
is nice to touch base with them to see how they are doing 
in their studies and how our money is being put to use. 

I look forward to seeing you at the next luncheon . 

Anne Hager, President 
1920 Glenwood Drive, Boulder 80304 
3 03-444~8144; nanahager@iuno .com 

McKemza Building Restoration co11ti11uted ... 

$1 million needs to be raised for restoration. The 
university hopes to then get matching grants through State 
Historical Funds totaling $3 million for structural repairs . 
The CU Foundation has asked that this information be 
passed on to our members and anyone wishing to make a 
donation to the restoration of the McKenna Building 
please contact the Foundation office at 303-735- 7293 . 



Interest Groups 
• Antiques: The Antiques Group will meet Wednesday, March 6th at 9:30 a.m. at the parking lot behind the 

former Healthy Habits restaurant in the Meadows Shopping Center at Foothills Parkway and Baseline. We 
will be carpooling to Denver to visit a fun consignment store and other antique stores in the Cherry Creek 
area. We will tl1en do lunch at the Foui1h Story restaurant in the Tattered Cover Book store. Please RSVP to 
Pat Johnson, 303-652-0265, or email to pejohnson@aol.com by March 4th. 

• Art Forum: March 14 we will be going to a glass blower's studio (Blake Street Glass) in Denver. Meet at 
Table Mesa (upper level) at 9:00 a.m. to carpool to Denver. Please RSVP by calling Jeanne Nauenberg 499-
2073 or email Barbara Zable (zablebi(l:v,4dv .net). 

• Daytime Reading Group: Meets Tuesday February 26 at 2:00 p.m. at the home of Salwa Audeh, 5546 
Homestead Way, 303-530- 7146. The book is "The Professor and the Madman" by Simon Winchester. 
March's book is "Galileo's Daughter" by Dava Sobel. 

• Evening Book Group: On Thursday, March 14 we will discuss the Jnterpreter of Maladies by Jhumpa 
Lahiri. We will meet at 7:45 p.m. in the home of Karen Diamond at 712 Spruce Street. For further 
information call Karen at 303-939-8656. 

• French #2: Co-chairs Cody Oreck (303-449-5118) and SaraMichl (303-44 7-2206). This friendly onversation 
group meets in members' homes Monday mornings, 10:30 to 12:00, throughout the school year. We are a 
mix of native and non-native speakers, et nous parlons seulement francais . We welcome new members! If 
this arrangement appeals to you, call Cody or Sara s.v.p. 

• Garden Club: February 20, 11 :00 a.m., George Reynolds Branch Library, 3595 Table Mesa Dr., Boulder. 
Join us for a "slide tour" of outstanding gardens in the south of England. Patti Mcferran will lead us down 
garden paths in Cornwall and Somersett so don't miss it! Lunch at Tandoori Grill following the program. 
RSVP to Patti, 303-443-3545. March 20. l J :00 a.m., George Reynolds Branch Library. Reduce stress by 
going NATIVE in your garden! Come hear Alice Guthrie from the Native Plant Society as she takes us 
through slides and plant lists of what likes to grow here as well as what to avoid planting. Potluck following 
program. Bring salad or dessert. RSVP to Marsha, 303-530-5110. 

• Hiking Group: This year-round group meets on Fridays at 9:00 a.m. (8:30 a.m. in summer). Most hikes are 
of moderate difficulty and end just before noon. Hiking places vary depending on the weather and the 
preferences of the members. Meeting places also vary depending on the time of year. We are meeting in the 
parking lot at Scott Carpenter Park (on the west side of 30th St., south of Arapahoe) at 9:00 a.m. If you have 
not attended for two weeks or more, call Judy Reid. 303-440-6040, or Heidi Lynch, 303-499-5779, to see if 
meeting location has changed or if a longer hike, with a bag lunch, is planned. 

• Investment Club: We meet the second Wednesday of each month at members homes. Those interested in 
attending should contact Helen Schmalhorst at 303-682-2716. 

• Music Group: In April we will meet on April 1st, at Sue Peterson's house, 205 Camden Place ( Chautauqua 
area) 303-443-6657, and also perform at Frasier Meadows on April 15 at night. This group meets basically on 
the second Monday of each month at 7:30 p.m. Members include both musicians and listeners; the music is 
classical as well as lighter fare, and is performed on both instruments and/or voice. Please RSVP to the hostess 
before the Monday concert. For additional information on this special event, call Madeline Musetti, 303-666-
4451 or Akemi Baennan, 303-554-9892. 

• Tea and Travel: We will meet on March 26 in the home ofMarilyn Peltzer, 75 Ridge Road, Boulder, 303-499-
1454. Marilyn will give a presentation about her Western Canada trip. 

Watch for the flyer about the Spring Event in the April Messages 
The 45th Annual Spring Fundraising Event for University Women's Club Scholarships will be on Tuesday, April 
23rd from 11 :30 a.m. to I :30 p.m. in the UMC Ballroom on the CU Campus. Plan to attend and bring friends! 
Remember, this is our only fundraising event for the UWC Scholarship program so we want to have a very large 
attendance! Besides getting to meet the scholarship recipients you will be treated to a wonderful musical program as 
well as a delicious buffet including a wine bar! Mark your calendars! (for more information contact Sylvia Campbell 
at sylvia@denver.net, Ann McCarroll at bobdino@aol.com or anyone on the UWC Board.) I j 
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Constitution/By-law 
Additions and Changes 

Constitution ... 
Article IV Officers Section 2. (Add) Appointed 
officers shall include the Chairpersons of the commit-. 
tees. Each chairperson may appoint an assistant 
chairperson ,:vho will be oriented to this appointment. 
The assistant chairperson will assist her with her tasks, 
will serve as a substitute in case the chairperson is 
unavailable. and will serve as the chairperson's succes­
sor for the foliowing year. 

ArticJe V Meetings (Add) Section 2. The UWC's 
Academic year shall be June First throul!h May Thirty­
First. 

Article VI Amendments Section 3. (Change/Add) 
The constitution and By-Laws should be reviewed 
e,1ery fm1r years periodically by a committee ... The 
membership shall be appraised of the proposed 
changes, if any, and ... 

By-Law .... 
Article I Officers Section 1 f. (change) Each Execu­
tive Board member shall submit four (4) typewritten 
coies of her Annual Report, one for the outgoing 
incoming President... 

Article VII Fiscal Year (change) The Fiscal Year 
shall be from J1,me First to May Thirty first August 
First through July Thirty-First. 

Article IX Budget (change) The Outgoing Board shall 
ensure that a minimum of Eight Hundred Dollers 
~ One Thousand Dollars ($1,000 .00) ... 

Article XI Endowment Fund (Add) Section I. In 
l 982 the University Women's Club created a Scholar­
ship to encourage women over the age of 24 who have 
interrupted their education to return to the University to 
complete their degrees. 

Section 2. Funding comes from individual donations, 
fundraising events. and from the UWC's Endowment 
Fund. The latter is supervised by the University 
Foundation. 

Section 3. The Endowment Fund will be used for 
Scholarships . 

Section 4. The UWC annual bud!!et should include a 
specified amount for donating money to its Endow­
ment Fund. 

Proposed 2003-2004 Slate of Officers 

President-Elect: Sherry Bruff 
Treasurer-Elect: Kathleen Brewer 
Secretary-Elect: Judy Maiocco 

Elections for these positions will be held at the March 
12th Lecture Luncheon . There will be an opportunity for 
nominations from the floor. No nominations will be 
accepted without prior consent of the nominee. 

There will also be an election to replace Sherry as 
Secretary on the 2002-2003 Board. Judy Maiocco has 
consented to be Secretary for 2002-2003 . The elected 
officers for 2002-2003 will then be: 

President: Judy Reid 
Treasurer: Gail Ferguson 
Secretary: Judy Maiocco 

Messages Deadline 
Deadline for all issues is the I 0th of each month. 
E-mail articles to anrbuckley@worldnet.att.net 

or mail to Ann Buckley, 
l 600 Wapiti Circle #51, Estes Park, CO 80517 

Any questions call: 970-577-1767 

UWC Scholarship Fund 2001-2002 

Name _____________________ _______ _________ _ 

Telephone*------------------------ - -----------
Address *- -----------------------------------­
E-mail*-------------------------------------

* please complete if new 

Enclosed is my tax-deductible contribution of: $20 $25 $30 $50 $100 other __ 
Please circle your gift amount, make check payable to UWC, mail to UWC, PO Box I 8844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 
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UWC Calendar 2001 - 2002 

March 1 

March 12 

April 23 

May7 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Tuesday 

Boulder Police Department 
Recruiting Victim Advocates 

Web survey due! 
Return to UWC, P.O. Box 18844, Boulder 80308-1844 
or e-mail your resonse to JJPOD@aol.com 

Lecture Luncheon 
Speaker: Dick Devin, Colorado Shakespeare Festival 
"The CSF Then and Now"; UMC Aspen Rooms - 11 :30 a.m. 

Spring Event ( details in the next Messages) 

Honors Tea Reception, University Residence, 3 - 5:00 p.m. 

The Boulder Police Department is currently accepting 
applications for Victim Advocate volunteers. Advocates 
work with Police Officers to provide assistance to victims 
of crime, accidents and critical events. Victim Advocates 
are given the opportunity to touch the lives of others and 
really make a difference for people who may have had 
their worlds instantly and dramatically altered. 

A required 40-110ur training to prepare volunteers to 
become Advocates is provided. The training starts in 
early April, covers a wide variety of topics, and is a great 
learning experience. The deadline to apply to become a 
Victim Advocate is March 15, 2002. If you are interested 
in learning more about this valuable opportunity, or 
becoming a part of this critically important volunteer 
service, please call Diane Herzberg at the Boulder Police 
Department, 303-441-3334. 

_. 



MESSAGES 
Issue 7 A Publication Promoting Programs of the University Women's Club April 2002 

President's Letter 

This month of April marks our 45 th annual Spring 
Fundraising Event. It is what we are all about -
raising money for scholarships. This year the theme 
is "Music Makes the World Go 'Round" and it 
promises to be fun as always. We will be entertained 
by two people from the CU Music Department as 
well as a pianist. See the flyer enclosed for more 
details. This is our one big fundraising event of the 
year so plan to bring friends and neighbors with you. 

We have eight candidates who have qualified for our 
scholarship and the committee is currently reading 
through the applications. We will announce the 
winner(s) at the luncheon in April. It is always both 
exciting and moving to hear the stories and plans 
behind the winners. I hope you will all plan to be in 
attendance to congratulate and support our 
scholarship winners. 

The slate of officers for both 2002-03 and 2003-04 
was approved at the March luncheon as well as the 
constitution and by-law changes. Thank you 
Claudine Garby for all your hard work on that project. 
A copy of the constitution/by-laws with the new 
changes will be available at the September 
membership meeting or can be obtained from 
Claudine if you can't wait that long! 

Be sure to put Tuesday, May 7 on your calendar. 
That is the date of the Honors Tea. We are fortunate 
to be able to hold it again at President Hoffman's 
home. Past presidents will be honored at the tea as 
well as awarding the Margaret Willard Award and 
President's Award. Look for more information to 
come in the May MESSAGES. 

Enjoy these early Spring days. I look forward to 
seeing you all at the Spring Event! 

Anne Hager, President 
1920 Glenwood Drive, Boulder 80304 
303-444-8144; nanahager@iuno.com 

Don't Miss the Spring Event, April 23rd 

Be sure to attend and bring your friends to the Spring Event on April 23rd, 11 :30 a.m. at the UMC. 
This is our main fundraising event for the year and the means by which we are able 

to award scholarships to University of Colorado women students. 
The event promises good food and fellowship, 

a chance to meet the Scholarship recipients, 
and a delightful musical program ... "Music Makes the World Go 'Round" 

For more information please call Sylvia Campbell 303-404-8677 or e-mail sylvia@denver.net, Ann 
McCarroll 303-404-2374 or e-mail bobodino@aol.com, or any UWC Board member. See you there! 



Interest Groups 
• Antiques: no meeting in April 
• Art Forum: Meeting is April 18 at 10:00 at the art studio of Kevan Krasnoff. Kevan's studio is 

located at 636 Marine Street #C. Please park on the street and walk down the private driveway ( on 
the South side of the street) to the back. RSVP to Jeanne Nauenberg 303-499-2073. 

• Daytime Reading Group: Meets Tuesday March 26th at 1:45 p .m. in Norlin's Special Collections , 
on the 3rd floor of the CU library. The book is Gallileo's Daughter by Dava Sorbel. For further 
information call Salwa Audeh at 303 530 7146. April's book is Longings by J.D. Landis . 

• Evening Book Group: On Thursday, April 11 we will discuss the Are You Somebody by Nuala 
O'Faolin. We will meet at 7:45 p.m. in the home of Debbie Taylor , 3290 Heidelberg Drive. For 
further information call Debbie at 303-499-93 71. 

• French #2: Co-chairs Cody Oreck (303-449-5118) and SaraMichl (303-447-2206). This friendly 
conversation group meets in members' homes Monday mornings, 10:30 to 12:00, throughout the 
school year. We are a mix of native and non-native speakers, et nous parlons seulement francais . We 
welcome new members! If this arrangement appeals to you, call Cody or Sara s.v.p. 

• Garden Club: Go NATIVE in your garden! Come hear Alice Guthrie from the Native Plant Society 
as she takes us through slides and plant lists of what likes to grow here as well as what to avoid 
planting. We'll meet March 20, 11 :00 a.m ., At George Reynolds Branch Library. A potluck will 
follow. Bring a salad or dessert. RSVP to Marsha, 303-530-5110 or Connie, 303-415-1307. It's 
"The Year of the Rose" and appropriately we will hear Jo Kendzerski' s expert advice on rose culti­
vation at our April meeting. The April 17 meeting will be at the George Reynolds Branch Library at 
11 :00 a.m. Please bring a dessert or salad to share and RSVP to Jyotsna Raj, 303-447-8831. On May 
.Ll. we will tour Hudson Gardens followed by a restaurant lunch . Bev Schumacher is coordinating 
this event. Please RSVP to Bev, 303-581-0545. 

• Hiking Group: This year-round group meets on Fridays at 9:00 a.m. (8:30 a.m . in summer). Most 
hikes are of moderate difficulty and end just before noon. Hiking places vary depending on the 
weather and the preferences of the members. Meeting places also vary depending on the time of 
year. We are meeting in the parking lot at Scott Carpenter Park (on the west side of 30th St., south of 
Arapahoe) at 9:00 a.m. If you have not attended for two weeks or more, call Judy Reid, 303-440-
6040, or Heidi Lynch , 303-499-5779, to see if meeting location has changed or if a longer hike, with 
a bag lunch , is planned. 

• Investment Club: We meet the second Wednesday of each month at members homes. Those inter­
ested in attending should contact Helen Schmalhorst at 303-682-2716 . 

• Sunday at the Movies Group meets on the 3rd Sunday of the month to see the most "provocative" , 
i.e. the most "discussible" movies around. To elate we've seen some wonderful movies and had some 
great discussions. If you wish to join us, contact Sylvia Campbell at 303 404-8677 or e-mail 
sylvia@denver.net for an update on the current flick ... andjoin us!!! 

• Music Group: We will meet on April 1st, at Sue Peterson's house, 205 Camden Place (Chautauqua 
area) 303-443-6657, and also perform at Frasier Meadows on April 15 at 7:00 p.m. We will have a 
pot luck at Frasier Meadows on May 13 (Monday) at 6:00 p.m. Although we will meet on 1st and 
3rd Monday in April, this group meets basically on the second Monday of each month at 7 :30 p.m. 
Members include both musicians and listeners; the music is classical as well as lighter fare, and is 
performed on both instruments and/or voice. Please RSVP to the hostess before the meeting. For 
additional information, call Madeline Musetti, 303-666-4451 or Akemi Baerman , 303-554-9892 

• Tea and Travel: No meeting in April. Our next meeting will be on May 21 at the home of Claudine 
Garby, 3890 Armer Drive, Boulder, 303-499-4062. Claudine will present a program on Morocco and 
Tunesia. 
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Name __________________ Phone ______ _ 

Please Reserve ___ Luncheons at $30 per Person __ _ 

(SIO ofthcticket price 
is tax deductibl.!) Additional Scholarship Donation __ 

I am unable to attend, but enclosed is my scholarship donation __ 

Total enclosed 

OPEN SEATING: Make Checks Payable to UWC. 
RETURN TO: Betsy Sharp, 3985 Promontory Court, Boulder CO 80304 
RESERVATIONS DEADLINE: APR.IL 16TH 

---



UWCWEBPAGE 
SURVEY RESULTS 

There were 22 responses, with the following results: 

1. In which format would you prefer to receive the newsletter and special announcements? 
Online through a web site: 4; 
U.S. mail: 12; 
Both online and U.S. mail: 6 

2. Do you think a web site could be an effective tool to recruit new members? 
Yes: 8; 
Maybe, don't know: 7; 
No: 4 

3. Would you be willing to donate to the cost of developing a web site? 
Yes: 7; 
Maybe, don't know: 4; 
No: 6 

4. If you are familiar with HTML, would you be willing to update the site as needed? (No one was) 

5. Can you receive UWC mailings through campus mail? (No one does) 

It appears unlikely that the UWC will develop a web site at this time. Thanks to all who took the time to 
respond. You will certainly hear more about this issue in the future. 

Directory Update 
Renewal: 
• Peggy Mansfield, 1360 Oak Court, Boulder 
80304,303-447-0728 
New Member: 
• Patricia M. Oswald, 6125 Habitat Drive, Apt. 
3098, Boulder, 80301, 303-516-1144 

Messages Deadline 

Deadline for all issues is the 10th of each month. 
E-mail articles to anrbuckley@worldnet.att.net 

or mail to Ann Buckley, 
1600 Wapiti Circle #51, Estes Park, CO 80517 

Any questions call: 970-577-1767 

UWC Scholarship Fund 2001-2002 

Name -----------------------------------
Telephone*-------------------------------­
Address * ---------------------------------
E-mail* ---------------------------------

* please complete if new 

Enclosed is my tax-deductible contribution of: $20 $25 $30 $50 $100 other __ 
Please circle your gift amount, make check payable to UWC, mail to UWC, PO Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 
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MESSAGES 
Issue~ A Publication Promoting Programs of the University Women's Club Afril 2002 

President's Letter 

It is hard to believe our calendar year is just about at 
an end. The Spring Event will be April 23, shortly 
after you receive this last issue. Many thanks to Ann 
Mccarroll and Sylvia Campbell who are co-chair­
ing the Spring Event. I am looking forward to see­
ing many of you there and hearing from our scholar­
ship winners. You will be very pleased to see where 
your generous donations have taken us this year! 

The Honors Tea May 7th will be our last group event 
and my thanks to Jo Copeland for taking charge of 
that event. We will again be at President Hoffman's 
house and it is a special event to honor past presi­
dents, present the President's Award, and arn10unce 
the recipient of the Margaret Willard A ward . 

We are one of only a handful of groups who are for­
tunate to be able to use the President's residence for 
a social event, so take advantage of the occasion! 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank my 
wonderful board for all their hard work this year: 
Judy Reid, Sylvia Campbell, Kathleen Brewer, 
Claudine Garby, Bev Sears, Betsy Sharp, Marcia 
Cipriani, Connie Farnbach, Anne Hearn, Vicki 
Averett, Joan Podgorski, Ann Buckley, Nancy 
Raymond, Maureen Buchholz, Pat Summers, Jamie 
Zukowski, Jo Copeland , Marilee DeGoede, Nancy 
Brown, Treisha Morreale, Sherry Bruff, and Gail 
Ferguson. There are many "little" things that need 
to be done to keep this big organization running 
smoothly and efficiently, and we have accomplished 
our goals for the year 2001-02. 

UWC has done well raising money for women"s 
scholarships in 2001-2002. This continues to be the 
focal point of the organization. We not only awarded 

scholarship money but were also able to put money 
in the Endowment Fund which assures scholarship 
and financial stability for the years ahead. 

The second UWC priority is interest groups with the 
building of friendships and the sharing of common 
identities; all 19 of these groups are active, and in 
addition to being learning experiences, having fun! 

We also had great speakers at our Lecture Luncheons 
and enjoyed hearing and talking with two of our last 
year's scholarship winners. 

It has been an ho11or to sen,-e as president to this group 
of such special and distinguished women. I wish 
you all a safe, healthy and glorious summer. See 
you in September! 

Best regards, 
Anne Hager, President 

1920 Glenwood Drive, Boulder 80304 
303-444-8144; nanahager@iuno.com 

Please Be Our Guest At The 
University Women's Honor's Tea 

Date: Tuesday, May 7, 2002 

Place: University Residence 
3600 Caddo Parkway 

Time: 3:00-5:00 PM 

RSVP By Sunday, April 28th 
Vinita Sturgeon 303-530-3695 

Mame Irvin 303-442-6560 



Interest Groups 

• Antiques: The Antiques Group will meet at Classic Facets, 942 Pearl Street (in the block just west of the mall) , 
at 11 :00 on Thursday, May 23. Mikki Rainey will tell us about antique and collectable jewelry. Lunch will 
follow at the Boulder Chop House . Please RSVP by May 20 to Janet Maimer at 303-666-6348 or by e-mail to 
mmalmer@sprintmail.com . 

• Art Forum: Our May program will be on May 9 at 10:00 at the studio of Helen Braider. Helen is a sculptor who 
works with stone and wood. Her studio is located at 1200 Sumac Avenue (north on Broadway , right on Sumac, 
park at the top of the street). 440-0824 . Please RSVP to Jeanne Nauenberg 303-449-2073 or e-mail Barbara 
Zable (zab1ebj@4dv .net). 

• Daytime Reading Group: Meets Tuesday April 30th at the home of Ellen Gille , 1730 Ithaca Drive , Boulder , 
303-499-3134 . The book is Longing by J. D .. Landis. May's book is Nine Parts of Desire by Geraldine Brooks. 

• Evening Book Group: On Thursday, May 9 we will discuss Delta Wedding by Eudora Welty . We will meet at 
7:45 p.m. in the home of Helen Goldman, 2275 Bluebell. For further information call Helen at 303-443-4953. 

• French #2: Co-chairs Cody Oreck (303-449-5118) and Sara Michl (303-44 7-2206). This friendly conversation 
group meets in members' homes Monday mornings , 10:30 to 12:00, throughout the school year. We are a mix 
of native and non-native speakers, et nous parlons seulement francais. We welcome new members! If this 
arrangement appeals to you , call Cody or Sara s.v.p. 

• Garden Club: May 15: we will tour Hudson Gardens followed by a restaurant lunch. Meet at 9 :00 a.m. on 
north side of Meadows Shopping Center parking lot to carpool. Admission is $4 plus $2 for tour. Space is 
limited . Restaurant lunch following. Please RSVP to Bev Schumacher 303-581-0545. June 19 10:00 a.m. 
Annual Tour of member's gardens. Begin the tour at Carol Saunders, 1076 Westview Drive, then carpool to the 
next three homes ending at l :00 p.m. at the garden of Ann Hayes. Bring bag lunch, hat, sunscreen. For details , 
contact Susan Malitz, 303-530-4649. July 8-11 It ' s an overnight trip to take part in the Crested Butte Wildflower 
Festival. We'll leave at 8:00 a.m. July 8 and return July 11 after lunch. We hope the entire group will take the 
garden tour on July 9 I 1:00 a.m . and a wildflower identification class. Make your lodging reservations thru 
www.visitcrestedbutte.com . Register for the festival at www.crestedbuttewildflowerfestival.com. To RSVP and 
for carpool arrangements , contact Patti Mcferran, 303-443-3545. August 21 Visit Denver Botanic Garden in 
summer! Meet at 9:00 a .m. on north side of Meadows Shopping Center parking lot to carpool. Please RSVP to 
Marsha Coons, 303-530-5110. Don ' t forget your sunscreen and hat! 

• Hiking Group: This year-round group meets on Fridays at 9:00 a.m. (8:30 a.m. in summer) . Most hikes are of 
moderate difficulty and end just before noon . Hiking places vary depending on the weather and the preferences 
of the members. Meeting places also vary depending on the time of year. We are meeting in the parking lot at 
Scott Carpenter Park (on the west side of 30th St., south of Arapahoe) at 9:00 a.m. If you have not attended for 
two weeks or more , call Judy Reid, 303-440-6040, or Heidi Lynch, 303-499-5779 , to see if meeting location has 
changed or if a longer hike, with a bag lunch , is planned. 

• Investment Club: We meet the second Wednesday of each month at members homes. Those interested in 
attending should contact Helen Schmalhorst at 303-682-2716. 

• Sunday at the Movies Group meets on the 3rd Sunday of the month to see the most "provocative " , i.e. the most 
"discussible" movies around. To date we've seen some wonderful movies and had some great discussions . If 
you wish to join us, contact Sylvia Campbell at 303 404-8677 or e-mail sylvia@denver.net for an update on the 
current flick ... and join us!!! 

• Music Group: We will have a pot luck at Frasier Meadows on May 13 (Monday) at 6:00 p.m. This group meets 
on the second Monday of each month at 7:30 p.m. Members include both musicians and listeners; the music is 
classical as well as lighter fare , and is performed on both instruments and/or voice. Please RSVP to the hostess 
before the meeting . For additional information , call Madeline Musetti, 303-666-4451 or Akemi Baerman , 303-
554-9892 

• Tea and Travel: Our meeting will be on May 21 at the home of Claudine Garby, 3890 Armer Drive , Boulder , 
303-499-4062. Claudine will present a program on Morocco and Tunesia . 
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UWC Calendar 2001 - 2002 

Spring Event 
Tuesday, April 23 

Be sure to attend and bring your friends to the Spr.ing Event on April 23rd, 11 :30 a.m. at the UMC. 
This is our main fundraising event for the year and the means by which we are able to award 
scholarships to University of Colorado women students. The event promises good food and fellowship, 
a chance to meet the Scholarship recipients, and a delightful musical program "Music Makes the 
World Go 'Round" 

Name 

Honors Tea Reception 
Tuesday, May 7th 

CU President Hoffman's Residence 
3600 Caddo Parkway, Boulder 

3:00 - 5:00 p.m. 

Tri-Board Meeting 
Tuesday, May 14th 

Judy Reid's home 
604 Mapleton 

Ii :30 a.m. t( !tTt 

2002-2003 Officers 
President: Judy Reid 

Treasurer: Gail Ferguson 
Secretary: Judy Maiocco 

2003-2004 Officers 
President-Elect: Sherry Bruff 

Treasurer-Elect: Kathleen Brewer 
Secretary-Elect: Judy Maiocco 

UWC Scholarship Fund 2001-2002 

-----------------------------------
Telephone*-------------------------------­
Address * ---------------------------------
E-mail* ----------------------------------

* please complete if new 

. 
Enclosed is my tax-deductible contribution of: $20 $25 $30 $50 $100 other __ 
Please circle your gift amount, make check payable to UWC, mail to UWC, PO Box 18844, Boulder, CO 80308-1844 
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